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Westwell Parish Council

Minutes of a virtual Meeting of the Parish Council

         Held on Wednesday 27th January 2021 at 7.00pm using Zoom
1. Present and Apologies
Cllr Mrs Drury (Chairman), Cllr Bainbridge (Vice-chairman), Cllr Mrs Wyatt, Cllr Mrs Richards, Cllr Ms Farrington, Cllrs Bartlett, Butcher, Hutchinson and Lister, and Mrs S Wood (Clerk). Two members of the public were present.
  2.    Declarations of Interest
There were no Declarations of Interest.
3. Planning
3.1 Planning applications

3.1.1 20/01693/AS  2 Coach House Mews, The Street, Westwell

Proposed alterations & single storey extension linking house to garage block and conversion of garage
The meeting was suspended to allow members of the public to comment on the application.
A number of concerns were expressed regarding the application, including the possibility that planning permission may be sought at a later date to convert the extension to a separate dwelling.  The proposal is not aesthetically pleasing.  The garage block does not have consent for a bathroom.  The upper floor is being used for a home-based hairdressing business; access is via an external staircase which gives rise to overlooking of the neighbouring property with a loss of invasion of privacy.  The proposed link will be over the water main to Holly House. Vehicles park in the courtyard to the front of the garage, which is not used for parking.  The garage is a bat roost.
The Chairman noted that that planning permission was given in 2004 to convert the Coach House into 2 dwellings, including a garage with an external staircase, but with a condition that the garage could not be a primary dwelling; it therefore has to be linked to the right-hand side of Coach House.  Part of the site is in the Conservation Area.  The Parish Council has a map showing the location of the water main; this will be circulated.                                                        ACTION  SW
It is not known if planning permission is required for the hairdressing business.          ACTION  SW

The meeting was reconvened.

Concerns were expressed at the increased size of the dwelling, which would be 3x the original.  A change of use for the hairdressing business is not in the application.  The proposal would have an adverse visual impact.  The design quality is poor and there is a need to understand the relationships between the built environments in the area.  A bat survey is needed.
It was proposed that a site visit be held to inform the Parish Council’s comments on the application.
Resolved:

That a site visit be held after which the Parish Council’s comments will be agreed.                                                                                 ACTION:  TW / LF / JR / GH / SW
3.2 Planning applications received after distribution of the agenda
No applications have been received.

3.3  Matters arising on other planning applications

3.3.1  Elvy Cottage  17/00319/AS:  Correspondence has been received from the applicant re dimensions of the build.  The Parish Council’s objection comment remains and the correspondence has been acknowledged, but no further correspondence will be entered into.
4. Ratification of acceptance of the quote from Lushland Ltd for inspection of the trees on Gold Hill
Lushland Ltd will inspect and report on works needed to the trees on the playing field bank on Gold Hill, following concerns expressed by residents regarding height of these trees.  This is in addition to work previously agreed to fell the diseased amelanchier on the playing field and remove low-hanging branches from the sycamores, the latter identified in the annual safety report by RoSPA.
Resolved:
That acceptance of the quote from Lushland Ltd for inspection of the trees on Gold Hill be ratified.
5. Registration of the land on which the parish hall is sited and clarification of responsibility for trees on the bank
KCC has advised that it does not have responsibility for management of the trees on the bank; responsibility therefore devolves to the Parish Council.  As part of its investigation KCC identified that the land on which the hall is sited is not registered with the Land Registry, and that the bank is in the same parcel of land.  It was noted that registration is optional.
Advice will be sought from Thorneloe & Co re the need for registration of the land on which the hall is sited, and the bank (noting that the latter is not in the ownership of the Parish Council).

  ACTION  SW

6. Publication of the new NALC Model Code of Conduct
The new model Code was published after consultation, in which the Parish Council participated.  It was noted that the Parish Council has its own Code of Conduct and there is no requirement to adopt the new Code.
Resolved:

That the Parish Council notes the publication of the new Model Code of Conduct.
7. Boosting the recruitment drive for the Parish Clerk’s successor
There have been 2 applicants to date but neither has any experience of the Parish Clerk’s role.  It was agreed that the job advertisement be readvertised, and that the closing date be moved to Monday 22nd February with interviews on 6th March.  The advertisement will be revised to include an additional paragraph with information on the parish.                                       ACTION  RB
The updated advertisement will be circulated on Westwell events, KALC website, SLCC Facebook page, Westwell Facebook page and parish noticeboards.                                ACTION  TW / RB / SW

Rosie Reid (Member Services, ABC) will be asked to circulate the updated advertisement to all Parish Councils in the borough.                                                                                                 ACTION  SW
8. Resolution to exclude the public
Resolved:
That under section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admissions to meetings) Act 1960 that, because of the confidential nature of the business to be dealt with, the press and public leave the meeting during item 9, namely to decide the recipient of the Good Citizen Award.
9. Good Citizen Award

This will be presented at the Annual Parish Meeting on 25th March 2021.  

10. Arrangements for the Annual Parish Meeting on 25th March 2021

This will be a virtual meeting and the guest speaker will be Damian Green MP.
11. Items for next Parish Council meeting
11.1    Street naming in the parish 
11.2    Migration of the Westwell.org website
11.3    Highways safety improvements
11.4    Update on broadband provision

11.5    Improving accessibility to the cemetery
Date of next meeting

Monday 1st March 2021 via Zoom.
The meeting closed at 8.15pm.[image: image1.jpg]
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